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	Class Captain's Address

Welcome to the 2005 Newsletter, which I hope, will give you a feel for the coming seasons events. We have a pretty full calendar, but please do try to support the "away" events. 
  
The first away event is International Team Racing on the Solent where we will have a three boat "crack" team captained by Tim Goodbody, who by the way, has been nominated to stand for the office of Sigma Class Chairman at the next AGM, congratulations Tim.    I would like you all to support their rigorous training programme by participating in our own team-racing event on 1 May. 
  
The first away event that we can all participate in is the Irish National Championships in Bangor. I promise you that this will be a first rate championships, assuming of course a good turn out, and I really encourage you to support it. The Royal Ulster Yacht Club are organising great racing and a full social program in what is a fabulous location. I hear that prior to Bangor some entrants may even venture further North to get some training in at the Scottish Series in Tarbert. Do therefore try to make Bangor. Unlike Cork Week, we will have the facilities and racing dedicated to the Sigma fleet, which makes a big difference both on and off the water. 
  
In closing, I would just like to ask you all to promote the Sigma 33 fleet and perhaps encourage potential new members to "come join us." There are a small number of Dublin Bay boats for sale and it would be great if they remain in the Irish fleet. I believe there may also be some new "imports" to the Bay. Lets face it, we have a great fleet with truly one design racing (which some of the newer classes 
the Solent this year returning to the UK after two years in DunLaoghaire, it will be held on 6th,7th  and 8th  May. A team of 3 crews who will sail Hamble boats will represent Sigma 33 East Coast Association. The selection of the team will be based on the results from the Sigma 33 Championships held last year in Cork. 

Royal Alfred Team Racing

Ailbe Mellerick, Commodore of the Royal Alfred Yacht Club, has kindly offered to run a team-racing event for the Sigma Fleet on Sunday the 1st of May. Details of this event will be circulated soon. We would like to see a 100% turn out of the boats for this event which is being run specially for us with the intension of introducing those who have not team raced to this totally different type of racing to our normal fleet racing and to give those who have team raced an opportunity to hone their skills. 

Any of those who have been involved in the International Team Racing events will know how much work goes into organizing team racing and how many people are required to man flag ships, act as on the water referees etc. To make it all worthwhile we need a good turn out from the fleet.

Further details will be circulated in due course.

Will all those interested in taking part please e-mail their boat’s name to Gillian Fletcher at secretary@sigma33.net 
Irish National Championships

The Irish National Sigma 33 Championships will be held in Bangor on June 8th, 9th & 10th hosted by the Royal Ulster Yacht Club. This will be a major championship where the Sigma 33 will take over Bangor. We have opted to hold this event outside of Bangor week so that it will be a great social event as well as providing first class racing and an opportunity to get to know other members of our fleet and other fleets, what the corporates call “bonding”. We expect to have about 30 boats including a number from the Clyde and East Coast of England. 

As well as the Irish National Championships there will be an Irish Open Championships which will be 

open to all comers.

There will be 4 discards available.

Sigma Class Championships

These championships will be held in Torbay on 27th June to 1st July. Torbay was chosen for this event to make the trip along the South Coast of England as short as possible for the Irish boats. We hear that the UK fleet has had somewhat of a revival recently perhaps because there are less boats emigrating to Ireland so there should be a good turn out.

The committee have put out some enquiries about chartering a boat for this event but to date we have received no response. If anyone is interested in chartering or looking for a delivery crew to get their boat down south e-mail Gillian @ gfletch@gofree.indigo.ie 

Compliance Checks

One of the most important issues in the fleet is that 
the boats are kept compliant. Maintaining our strict “One Design” status is vitally important if the boats are to continue to provide fair racing and hold their value on the open market, with out it’s “One Design” status a Sigma 33 would be worth half the current going rate.

In an effort to maintain the One Design status each boat owner will be duty bound to check that their own boat is compliant and pay their subscriptions before the first DBSC race. These checked forms are to be returned to Ian Downing together with your subscription cheque and completed membership form prior to the first DBSC race. 

Failure to meet this deadline will result in non-compliant boats being docked DBSC and Fireseal points until such time as they are compliant.

After the 1st May Ian Downing will carry out spot checks at random on all the boats. Remember you could get inspected twice!!!!! We hope that this method of checking the boats will result in a consistency of enforcement through out the fleet.

Remember you are not eligible to race Sigma 33 One Design DBSC or RAYC unless you are fully 

compliant with Class Rules

	in Dublin Bay cannot say in all honesty) and a great sense of camaraderie. If you do know someone who would like to "test drive" a Sigma 33, please contact my partner Paddy Maguire. I'm sure he won't mind. 
  
Seriously though, I look forward to seeing you again soon and in the meantime, if there are any issues you would like the Committee to address before the start of the season, please do not hesitate to give me a call. 
Dermot Clarke                                                 Class Captain 

The 2005 sailing season is almost upon us time to get the polish out and add plenty of elbow grease. Don’t forget the “On Your Marks Trophy” will be awarded to the best turned out boat that is fully compliant with class rules at the beginning of the racing season. If you’re not ready in time you wont have any opportunity to have this lovely trophy on your mantelpiece.

Like the past few seasons 2005 will be very busy with a number of away events including the International Team Racing, Irish National Championships, and the Class Championships all away from Dun Laoghaire more about these later.

We also have a new regatta week in Dun Laoghaire, well not exactly a week but an event from the 7th to the 10th of July. The East Coast Championships will be held during the DBSC Cruiser Challenge in August.

Keep a copy of the Program on board to remind you of these events, we hope to have a laminated copy for each boat before the season kicks off.

International Team Racing

The International Team Racing event will be held on 

The RUYC are delighted to host this event, which will be sponsored by Irish Spars and Rigging Ltd, and are putting a lot of effort into making it a memorable event. To match their efforts we should support this event with as many boats as possible traveling north, it is only about sixteen hours if you get the tides right and no over night sailing if you don’t fancy the dark.

There will be a dinner and prize giving on the Saturday night with Sunday set a side to travel home. The RUYC are putting together a full social program for the event 

Belfast Lough is a wide expanse of water providing excellent sailing in nearly flat waters.

Attached is a copy of the entry form, additional information can be got from the RUYC web site info@ruyc.co.uk 

Early entries make for an easier life for the organizers.

Fireseal Trophy

Once again we will have the Fireseal Trophy as our Premier Award being awarded to the most successful boat who has taken part in the various events outside of the DBSC Series and who has braved the wild seas at the Baily to venture beyond the familiar waters of Dublin Bay.

The following races will be included in the Fireseal Series

All DBSC Saturday Races except for those on

7 May, 14 May, 21 May

4 June, 11 June, 25 June

2 July, 16 July, 13 Aug

3 Sept

1. All Royal Alfred YC Races

2. Baily Bowl

3. Lambay Race

4. Irish National Championships Bangor

5. Dun Laoghaire Regattas Chapionship

6. East Coast Championships

For those regattas where a series of races are sailed only the overall result will be counted.
Unfortunately we have to pass on the bad news that the Class Association has raised the membership subscription from £25 to £35.00 for 2005.

Committee 2005

Your Committee for 2005 is:

       ClassCaptain       Dermot Clarke RStGYC           
        Vice Captain       Bobby Kerr RIYC            
        Treasurer            Patrick Cafferkey  RIYC   
       Event Manager    JaneCurtin       
       Record Keeper     IanDowning     NYC
       Safety & Compliance Officer Ian Downing               NYC

       Past Class Captain Joe McDonald           NYC

· Hon Sec.               Gillian Fletcher                 RStGYC
Please feel free to contact any of us at any time.

Could all skippers e-mail Gillian Fletcher an updated crew list with e-mail addresses preferably noting names of crew no longer sailing in the fleet.

Circulated with the news letter are;

· Membership Form

· Compliance Form

· Program 2005

· Entry Form for Bangor 




